
A Message From Our President

Dear Centennial Park Conservancy Family,

While preparing this Gratitude and Impact Report, I was reminded 
again of the sheer volume of community connections that occur 
within Centennial Park and the diligent work it requires to facilitate 
them. The responsibility that we share with Metro Parks to sustain the 
vitality of Centennial Park and the Parthenon is equally tremendous 
and joyous. Where else but Centennial Park could more than 3 million 
annual visitors converge upon our 132-acre oasis to experience 
nature, arts, education, exercise, relaxation, and community? 
Centennial Park is a treasure. Thank you for sharing our team’s 
passion for the Park and expressing it through your ongoing support.

2023 was quite a year in Centennial Park! Across the organization, the 
Conservancy truly hit its stride. In the area of Park Revitalization, plans 
were finalized to enhance pedestrian and vehicular access on the 
Park’s north side, and introduce a new Event Pavilion and Croquet 
Cafe to further engage and serve Park visitors. Our team artfully 
implemented hundreds of concerts, festivals, educational, and rental 
events with fresh eyes and tireless vigor. Our efforts to create donor 
and partner programs that build deeper, meaningful relationships 
took root. Plus, we expanded our reach to cast an even wider net for 
community awareness and inclusion. 

A defining exercise we conducted this year was revisiting our mission 
statement. It has been updated to reflect what we do and provide a 
lens through which we view our future endeavors.

Centennial Park Conservancy sustains the vibrancy of 
Nashville’s Centennial Park, home to the historic 
Parthenon, by supporting Metro Parks in revitalizing and 
activating this public green space to ensure the Park 
remains a welcoming destination for recreation, culture, 
education, and community connection for all.

While it is a lofty mission, we know that we are not alone in fulfilling its 
promise. Will you continue to help us enact it? If you are reading this 
letter, you’ve already taken an interest in the Park and are empowering 
us to make Nashville stronger through the power of community. For 
this, and for all we will accomplish together in the years to come, we 
humbly thank you. 

With Gratitude,

We underwrite Park improvements and deliver the majority of 
our programs at no charge to ensure they remain accessible to 
all. This would not be possible without the generosity of the 
many individuals, foundations, and corporations that 
understand the importance of protecting Nashville’s 
public spaces and providing free access to arts and 
educational programs in our city’s central park.

Thank You To Our 2023 Supporters

PARTNERS

Melinda and John Buntin, Denise Cummins, Nancy Peterson Hearn, Leiyan and Larry Keele, 
Ruthie Keene, Leona Pratt and Neil Krugman, Trish and John Lindler, Trish and Jim Munro, Ellen 
Martin and Gerald Nadeau, Marian Ott and Craig Philip, Sylvia Rapoport, Shirley and Stuart 
Speyer, Eric Cook and Jason Somerville

CPC PRESENTING PARTNERS: Amazon, AEG Presents, Dettwiller Foundation,
The Hays Foundation. HCA Healthcare Foundation, Pinnacle Financial Partners, Sandra 
Schatten Foundation, Tennessee Arts Commission, The Frist Foundation, Vanderbilt University

PROGRAM PRESENTING AND SUSTAINING SPONSORS: Advance Financial 
Foundation, Jackson National Life Insurance Company, Joe C. Davis Foundation, National 
Endowment for the Arts, National Endowment for the Humanities, Nissan, Visit Music City

VALUED PARTNERS: 1 Hotel Nashville, 6th Man Movers, 80 Acres, American Cancer Society, 
ASCAP Foundation, B'yond Events & Catering, Bach to Rock Nashville West, Bearded Iris, BJ's 
Wholesale Club, BMI, BMW of Nashville, Bonnaroo Works Fund, Candlelight Concerts by Fever, 
Celebrate Nashville, Core Development, CoreCivic, Daddy's Dogs, Do615, Dowdle 
Construction Group, Drive Electric Nashville,  Drive Electric TN, Dryden Architecture and 
Design, EarthMix, Evan Williams, Fifth Generation Inc., First Horizon Foundation, Friendly Arctic, 
Funny Water, GFL, Google Fiber, Gresham Smith, HCA Healthcare, HDLA, Hellenic Institute of 
Cultural Diplomacy, Hereford Dooley Architects, Hi-Fi Media, Holiday Inn Vanderbilt, Holiday 
World & Splashin' Safari, Humanities Tennessee, Infinity Group, Integrum Wealth, JP Morgan 
Chase, Kroger, LBMC Investment Advisors, Lighthouse Immersive, Lipman Brothers, Livano 
Trinity, Luna Bay Kombucha, Manuel Zeitlin Architects, Middle-West TN Clean Fuels, Nashville 
Electric Service, Nashville Law Offices, Nashville Parks Foundation, Nashville Pedal Tavern, Old 
Town Trolley, Piedmont Natural Gas, Please Be Seated, PNC Bank, Primrose Schools of 
Nashville, Publix Super Markets Charities, Raising Cane’s, Renewal by Andersen, Republic 
Services, Rob Floyd Entertainment, St. Thomas Hospital Group, Stringfellow, The Community 
Foundation of Middle Tennessee, The Hermitage Hotel, The Memorial Foundation, The 
Tennessee Historical Commission, The Tennessee State Museum, Tito's Handmade Vodka, 
Tri-Star Arts / Locate Arts, Tri-Star Energy / Twice Daily, Truist Bank, UpLight Technologies, 
Vanderbilt Health, Village Real Estate, Water Lantern Festival, William Grant & Sons, WM

MEDIA PARTNERS: 92Q, Blackbird Media, CW Nashville, Do615, El Jefe Radio, Fox 17, Hall 
Strategies, Lamar Advertising, Lightning 100, Mix 92.9, MyTV30, Nashville Parent, Nashville 
Scene, Nfocus Magazine, Tennessee Tribune, The Nashvillian, WSMV 4

Tara and Benjamin Armistead, Lee Ann and George Anderson, Jan and Brian Babiak, Elle 
Becker, Tom Black, Philip Bredesen and Andrea Conte, Ann and Frank Bumstead, Marianne and 
Andrew Byrd, Larry and Marie Carter, Cartinhour-Woods Foundation, Scott Chambers, Sandy 
and Dean Chase, Charlie and Mary Cook, Frannie and Brooks Corzine, Charlotte Covington, 
Katherine and Keith Crosthwaite, Lisa and James Crowe, Gail Danner, Jan and Joseph DeLozier 
III, Catherine and Conor Duggan, EBS Foundation, Elizabeth Finucane, Patricia and John Grillos, 
Lee and John Hackett, The Henry Laird Smith Foundation, Phyllis and James Hildreth, Clint 
Higham, Robin and Bill King, Jay Jones and Rob Turner, Candy and Joseph Ledbetter, Mona and 
John Lee, Ellen and Michael Levitt, Brooks and Bert Mathews, Mary Catherine and David 
McClellan, Karen Morgan, Sondra Morris, Marlene Eskind Moses, MSB Cockayne Fund, 
Michael and Teresa Nacarato, The Jeffrey and Donna Eskind Foundation, Melanie and Allen 
Overby II, Deby and Keith Pitts, Philip Russ, Elisabeth and Warren Sandberg, Lisa and Mike 
Shmerling, Julie and Ben Sistrunk, Steven Sitaras, Nan and Gill Smith, Somerville Cook Donor 
Advised Fund, Betty and Jim Stadler, Josephine VanDevender and Giles Ward, Renva and Bruce 
Watterson, Ruth Cate and Chuck White, Jerry and Ernie Williams III

CENTENNIAL CIRCLE

THANKS TO OUR MANY DONORS AND MEMBERS, INCLUDING*:
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John Tumminello
President
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*$1,000 or more
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Completed design for latest phase of revitalization that includes: 

Improving access to the Park’s northern boundary by adding 
pedestrian and bike pathways as well as a new grand vehicular 
entrance

Creating a new Event Pavilion – a world-class 
6,500-square-foot gathering space on Lake Watauga for 
hosting public and private events, including the Park's popular 
Big Band Dances

Repurposing the historic Croquet Clubhouse into the Croquet 
Cafe that will offer food, refreshments, and merchandise to 
Park visitors while using proceeds to support park 
enhancements

Raised an additional $400K for the upcoming capital 
improvements to the north side of the Park

Welcomed over 330K visitors while upholding our reputation as a 
signature educational and cultural destination for Nashville visitors 
and locals 

Delivered 828 education programs to 70K people, consisting of 
tours, symposia, sketching, and book club events, and free STEAM 
Nights for all Metro Nashville Public Schools families

Conserved 20+ larger-than-life size plaster casts from the Parthenon 
Marbles Cast Collection thanks to generous support from the Hays 
Foundation

Hosted 5 new art exhibitions including the statewide Tennessee 
Triennial contemporary art installation and The Role of a Replica, an 
interactive, hands-on exhibition highlighting the important role of 
casts and replicas

Supported the Parthenon’s future care by raising over $180K for the 
Parthenon Preservation Fund

Presented 43 performances including the ECHO Chamber Music 
Series and Fever’s Candlelight Concerts

Funded an ArtSentry security system for the Parthenon through 
support from the Tennessee State Museum, Frist Foundation, and 
Preservation Fund 

Together with Metro 
Parks and our generous 
supporters, we enhanced 
the Park and enriched 
our community in the 
following areas:

Thank You

CENTENNIAL PARK
REVITALIZATION

THE PARTHENON

Impacted over 70K children and families across
129 free children’s events and StoryBook Walks

Presented the Kidsville Family Festival to
more than 4K enthusiastic guests 

Served children throughout Nashville by presenting
61 Kidsville classes at local community centers

Enriched the Parthenon educational experience for children by 
underwriting and distributing 23K Kidsville activity guides

MUSICIANS CORNER

Thank you from the Centennial Park Conservancy staff 
and board to Metro Parks, and the many donors, 
members, sponsors, and partners who made 
these accomplishments possible for our 
community!

PRESIDENT: John Tumminello
FOUNDING PRESIDENT: Sylvia Rapoport

STAFF: Justin Branam, Wendy Buntin, Steve Citerin, Kyla Easterday, 
Brittney Farrow, Megan Floyd, Shalene France Gray, Alex Gilbertson, 
Gracie Haynes, Lesley Lane, Kelly Mulhall, Joia Pollard, Jenn Ross, 
Justin Tam, Spencer Taylor, Holly Yarbrough Burnett

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE: Neil Krugman, Phyllis Hildreth, Eric 
Cook, Yolanda Cox-Bey, Chris Crane, Denise Cummins

BOARD MEMBERS: Kyshona Armstrong, Sumita 
Chakraborti-Ghosh, Reuben E. Coopwood, Frannie Corzine, Rev. Dr. 
Judy D Cummings, Rascoe Dean, Bill Dixon, Conor Duggan, Stephen 
Francescon Jr., Phil Graham, John Grillos, John Hackett, 
Christopher Haigler, Niccole A. Jackson, Ruthie Keene, Lisa 
Monteggia, Trish Munro, Mitch Patel, Ben Sistrunk, Josephine 
VanDevender, Aisha White

Board Member Emerita: Nancy Peterson Hearn, Hope Stringer
Ex Officio: Monique Horton Odom, Susannah Scott-Barnes, 
Lauren Bufferd

ADVISORY COUNCIL: Melinda Buntin, John Darwin, 
David Ewing, Beth Fortune, Howard Gentry, Erin 
Hughes, Richard Jackson, Demetria Kalodimos, 
Brooks Matthews, Ben Page, Wesley Paine, 
Dee Patel, Jamaal Sheats, Shirley Speyer, 
Paula Van Slyke

Achieved 100% paid internships for the first time and helped ensure 
college students have equitable access to professional career paths 
in the nonprofit, arts, and culture sectors

Introduced a volunteer program and activated “Green Sweep” 
individuals and organizations that donated their time to help keep 
the Park clean

Promoted partner events in the Park to help increase engagement, 
including:

AEG Live, Celebrate Nashville, Centennial Performing Arts 
Studios, Centennial Art Center, Chinese Arts Alliance of Nashville, 
Creative Parks Nashville, Big Band Dances, Friends of Metro 
Dance, Nashville Humane Association, Nashville Women’s 
Triathlon, Nashville Opera, OZ Nashville, Small World Yoga, 
Tennessee Craft, Water Lantern Festival, and more

ADDITIONAL PARK ENGAGEMENT

KIDSVILLE

NASHVILLE EARTH DAY

Welcomed 97K individuals to 18 free music events during the series’ 
14th year as a vital contributor to Nashville’s musical legacy

Supported local artists by paying and curating a diverse lineup of 
115 performers, including 57% female-fronted acts and 35% fronted 
by a person of color

Promoted local businesses by showcasing 76 vendors, including 
80% woman owned and 15% owned by a person of color

Partnered with AmericanaFest, New West Records, Nashville 
Symphony, among others, to provide free public access to world 
class performances in Centennial Park

Inspired more than 10K Nashville residents to support our planet and 
discover sustainability best practices at Nashville Earth Day

Awarded $50K in environmental grants to 15 local organizations, 
bringing our total grants to $100K over four years through festival 
proceeds. The 2023 recipients included:

Crieve Hall Elementary School PTA, Cumberland River Compact, 
Friends of Beaman Park, Friends of Mill Ridge Park, Friends of 
Shelby Park & Bottoms, Harpeth River Conservancy, Inglewood 
Elementary School, Nashville Area Beekeepers Association, 
Nashville Tree Foundation, Nashville Wildlife Conservation Center, 
Native American Indian Association of Tennessee, Neighbors for 
Native Plants, Stratford High School, Turnip Green Creative 
Reuse, and Urban Green Lab

Donated 600 free trees to community members in partnership with 
Nashville Tree Foundation, Amazon, and Twice Daily


